
The Ramblers - St Andrews & N.E. Fife Group 
 

Sixteen Ramblers joined our 9-mile walk 
at the end of March from St Andrews to 
Craigtoun Park and back. Setting out 
from Petheram car park we walked along 
The Scores and down to the harbour, and 
then on to the Lade Braes. After a short 
stop for drinks at Cockshaugh Park we 

continued on the daffodil-lined paths of the Lade Braes, glad of the shelter from the cool 
wind, before taking the undulating track that runs parallel to Lumbo Den up to Craigtoun 
Park. By the time we reached the park the weather seemed set to fulfil the afternoon forecast 
of rain and blustery winds, and we were happy to reach the protection of the boathouse 
which served as our lunch stop and a ‘room with a view’ over the lake. As we began the 
return journey, against our expectations the rainclouds passed over and we enjoyed a 
pleasant walk down through Lumbo Den, despite having to 
negotiate a tricky boggy section on the final slope, fortunately 
without incident. On the Lade Braes once again, we headed 
into the town and back via Jacob’s Ladder to our starting point. 
We adjourned to a nearby café for post-walk refreshments, 
thankful that the weather had turned out much better than we 
anticipated. 
 
Our next walk is on Wednesday 9th April, a 4.5-mile circular walk at Glen Farg on old rail 
track beds and woodland paths, and through two tunnels. All of our walks are open to guests 
who would like to try out The Ramblers, and full details can be found on our website 
www.standrewsnefiferamblers.com  

http://www.standrewsnefiferamblers.com/

